
‭Thunder Meet - Tuesday, May 13, 2025 - 9:00 am to 3:15 pm‬

‭Parents and kids: please ensure that your child is prepared to spend the majority of the day‬
‭outside on Tuesday.‬

‭Students should:‬
‭●‬ ‭Dress for athletics - proper‬‭running shoes‬‭, shorts‬‭or sweatpants (or both), t-shirt‬
‭●‬ ‭Dress for the weather - hats, sunscreen, hoodies, jackets, raincoats (Currently the‬

‭weather forecast is looking nice for Tuesday. - It’s Alberta, however, so be prepared.)‬
‭●‬ ‭Lunch, snacks and money if they want to buy from the concession.‬
‭●‬ ‭Water bottles (there will be refilling available)‬
‭●‬ ‭Students should not be bringing or using electronic devices at the Thunder Meet.‬

‭Bringing frisbees, balls or other types of interactive games is acceptable. Books are‬
‭acceptable.‬

‭●‬ ‭Small portable sun shelters or sun umbrellas can be useful at events of this nature.‬
‭●‬ ‭There will be a variety of entertainment available at this event that students can access‬

‭while waiting for their events.‬
‭●‬ ‭If you want to watch any events, please be aware that you must watch from the‬

‭bleachers for all the races and the throwing events. You may go around the track to‬
‭watch at the long jump or high jump pits.‬

‭●‬ ‭Students must stay in the Track Meet Area for the duration of the Track Meet.‬
‭(Students are‬‭not permitted‬‭to go into the Bold Centre.)‬

‭Student Transportation:‬
‭●‬ ‭Students will be bused to and from Aurora Middle School to the Bold Centre.‬

‭Departure Time: 9:00am  Return Time: 3:15pm‬
‭●‬ ‭In the case that a student is being dropped off, please check the student in at the‬

‭information booth for attendance purposes.‬
‭●‬ ‭Students are not permitted to leave with a parent or guardian unless pre-arranged.‬

‭In the case of inclement weather:‬

‭Step One: The decision will be made in the morning on Tuesday, May 13 and communicated‬
‭digitally - by email and social media post. The alternate date is Wednesday, May 14.‬

‭Step Two: If the weather is not the best on Wednesday, ONLY students who are interested in‬
‭going to Wards will go to the track to complete their events. The Tyro/Novice group will go first‬
‭and the Junior/Intermediate/Senior group will go second. The decision will be communicated‬
‭digitally by email and social media posts.‬

‭Please discuss Wards attendance with your child and be sure that they are clear as to‬
‭whether or not they want to participate in this event on Monday, May 26, if they qualify.‬








